MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF
RIBBY WITH WREA PARISH COUNCIL

Held At Wrea Green Institute

On 6 January 2014 at 20.00 Hours

Present: Cllr. Mrs. J.L. Wardell, (Chairman), Cllrs. J.W. Dobson, 
Ms. P.M..Durran, K.J. Lupton, J.C. Maskell, J. Molyneux, Mrs. P.A. Naylor, and Cty Cllr. P. Rigby
There were seven members of the public in attendance.

14/112 APOLOGIES and DECLARATION of INTERESTS

1. Apologies: Mrs. C.E. Wheatman, and Br. Cllr. F.A. Andrews.  
2. Declarations of Interest: Cllr. J.W. Dobson declared an interest in 14/116 2 (Lighting at Wray Crescent Garages), and did not vote on this matter.
3. Written Request for New SPI Dispensation – None received.

14/113 The MINUTES of the two meetings of the 9 December 2013, which had previously been circulated to all councillors, were approved and signed by the Chairman.
14/114 POLICE/CRIME and DISORDER

1. Community Beat Officer’s Report:-  In the absence of a police officer the 
Clerk advised that there had been 5 reported crimes in December. Two mobile phones had been stolen at functions at Ribby Hall Leisure Village and there had also been an afftray there at a Christmas party. There had been a theft at Vicarage Close (perpetrator apprehended) and a burglary at Ribby Road where 3 men from outside the area had been arrested. 

Due to the hazardous weather there had been only one Community Roadwatch session in the month. PCSO  Sterling has delivered more newsletters and is hopeful that they will all be delivered in the next two weeks.
The management of Martindale had advised that a community visit to the home was not possible and a meeting with Wrea Green residents on a neutral site was more practical. 
January priorities were a further Roadwatch campaign and the setting up of a meeting between Wrea Green residents and the management team at Martindale at a neutral venue. 

14/115 PLANNING  
1. Application:-
13/0763  Ribby Hall Leisure Village


Proposed Single Storey Extension to Existing Shop Building.

No Objection.
2. Open Meeting - 9 January 2014 :-
The Meeting was opened from 20.11 hours to 20.37 hours to allow the public to comment/participate. After a general discussion it was agreed that two Council and two CAPOW speakers would meet to finalise a programme/plan for the open meeting, 
It was RESOLVED that the cost of photocopying the village circulation advising the residents of the meeting should be taken from the photocopying budget in accordance with LGA 1972 s142.
3. Update – Formation and Actions of CAPOW :- The meeting was opened

from 20.38 hours to 20.47 hours. The group was making good progress and is now looking for a representative from the Richmond/Westbourne/Manor Way and Vicarage/Station Road areas of the village. CPRE had been advised that CAPOW had taken over from SWAG and FBC has also been informed of the change. CAPOW is also working with the other Fylde action groups and a meeting has been arranged with Cllr. Fidler to discuss housing numbers. In addition, further negotiations with the 4 high profile rural borough councillors has gained there backing at the Wrea Green appeals.  It has also been ascertained that a survey has been undertaken on the land at the rear of Willow Drive which could generate a further 100-300 additional houses.
14/116 RECREATION GROUNDS and OPEN SPACES 
1.  Allotment Holders Agreement and proposed Alterations :- The proposals which had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting were discussed and the document was altered in accordance with Appendix 3 (changes in red). 
2. Introduction of New Lighting System at Wray Crescent Garages :- The Clerk has had long discussions regarding the introduction of a new independent  sensor system which would cease working at midnight.  The cost of introducing this type of system would be a maximum of £500-00 with the annual electricity cost being in the region of £100, which is less than that previously being met by the Parish Council.. The Clerk advised that there was circa £200 available within the existing Garages’ budget and the rest could be found from the residual Amenity Reserve budget. It was RESOLVED that if the overall costs were within the above parameters the job should be undertaken.   

3.  Play Area – Fylde Borough Council Quarterly Inspection Report – 
17 December 2013 – The report which showed a very low risk situation had previously been circulated to all councillors was noted and accepted.
14/117 FINANCIAL and STANDING ORDERS MATTERS

1.  Parish Council Draft Accounts for the Period Ended 31 December 2013 

(Appendix 2) – The Clerk circulated and outlined the budget comparisons which were accepted and approved.  
It was RESOLVED that the photocopying budget of £80-00 would be re-instated and the General Reserve budget reduced pro rata.

2.  Payment of Accounts:-
2.1..  The following payments were approved for payment-
300028 H.J. Gigg

December Salary
         £ 606-63 net

300030 L. Weatherby         
December Salary
         £ 240-00 net
300031 HMRC

December Payment
         £ 167-78 net
300029 HJGigg






      126-43 gr




Planning Photocopying      £ 59.58 net £ 71-50 gr





Computer Cartridges         £ 44-95 net £ 53-94 gr





Stationery book
          £   0-82 net £   0-99 gr




100523 Zurich Management Risk Assess Workshop      £ 60-00 net £ 72-00 gr
100524 In Track

Megaphone Christmas        £ 15-00 net £ 18-00 gr


100525 Npower

Electricity Toilets
           £ 26-59 net £ 27-92 gr

100526 R. Pickett

Repayt Allot Indemnity       £ 10-00 net
100527 Wrea Green Instite. Donation


£150-00 net
3. Current Insurance Arrangements – The Clerk reminded councillors what cover, which had previously been agreed, the Council had with Aviva.  This was noted.  An insurance folder of information was circulated for comment at the next meeting. 
14/118 FYLDE BOROUGH/LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCILS

1.1. Lancashire County Councillor Report  - Cllr. Rigby had nothing significant 
to report.  However, he agreed to investigate whether the one way sign previously painted on the road outside the Grapes could be re-instated.  
1.2. Fylde Borough Councillor Report – In the absence of Cllr. F.R. Andrews

there was no report. 
2. Fylde Borough Council’s Conservation Heritage Review 
3. “Built Heritage for the borough of Fylde” Draft Document for Consultation
– The Clerk advised that the document was, as expected, a good paper exercise. The true support of the concept would only be seen in the future. It would hopefully not be a “draw document” as evidenced by the Borough’s lack of interest in conservation matters in the past. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk and Cllr. Mrs. P.A. Naylor, Chairman of the Conservation Committee, would produce a response for the Council.  

4. LCC Reduction of Subsidised Bus Services – Consultation Paper – 

Although generally dismayed with the current situation and despite the levies being taken from developers to enhance bus services the overall service to the community was being eroded. However, there is little worth reporting at this stage. 
14/119  HIGHWAYS

 1. General Matters –No matters raised.
14/120 COUNCIL MATTERS  

1. LALC Spring Conference – 5 April 2014 – Attendees – It was RESOLVED that Cllr Dobson would attend. The Clerk is to check whether Cllr. Mrs. Wheatman also wished to attend.
2. Finance Workshop – 13 February 2014 – It was decided that no one wished to attend.
14/121  CLERK’S REPORT (Appendix 1)

The Clerk’s report, which was circulated to all members before the meeting, was noted and accepted.

14/122 The Meeting Closed at 21.32 hours. 
The Next Meeting is on the 17 February 2013.     







Cllr. Mrs. J.L. Wardell




17 February 2014.

Chairman
